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March 15, 2020 
 
Hello All FJUHSD Parents, Guardians and Students:  
 
These are unprecedented times for the FJUHSD and every other district throughout our county 
and state. District administration has participated in daily conference calls with the County 
Superintendent and other OC District leadership teams. As you can imagine, issues relating to the 
Coronavirus are changing rapidly.   
 
Over the past two weeks, the District established a three-step approach to address the Coronavirus 
and the impact it may have on students and staff. The first step was preventative, as we began to 
employ additional and more extensive cleaning procedures, to utilize hospital-grade disinfectants, 
and much more. Step two was the cancellation of large gatherings such as on-campus events, 
theater productions, athletics, field trips, and after school events. Finally, step three was the 
closing of our schools. 
 
Beginning tomorrow, March 16, 2020, all District school sites will be closed.  All students will 
remain at home through March 29, 2020.  Only FJUHSD personnel will be allowed on campus 
during this time period.  Parents and students will not be permitted on campus, except for those 
who participate in the Free and Reduced Lunch Program.  Meals will be available for pickup in 
school cafeterias between the hours of 10:00 a.m. and noon, Monday through Friday. 
 
Students may login to Google Classroom beginning Monday, March 16, 2020 in order to view a 
brief message from each of their teachers regarding distance learning, which will begin 
Wednesday, March 18, 2020. 
 
Beginning Wednesday, March 18, 2020, and each day thereafter, all teachers will post to Google 
Classroom instructional lessons for each period they teach.  Teachers will be accessible through 
email and Google Classroom to assist students and answer student questions.  Students will need 
to login into their Google Classroom accounts on a daily basis in order to access and complete the 
lessons provided by each of their teachers.  
 
The District will continue to work diligently with state and local government and health care 
agencies to monitor this situation. As new and additional information becomes available, we will 
continue to modify our District plan of action accordingly. 
 
At this time, students are scheduled to return to school after Spring Break, on Monday, March 30, 
2020; however, this may change and we must remain flexible. We remain committed to ensuring 
the continuity of instruction through the use of distance learning, while we also maintain the 
safety of our students and staff members. 
 
During this closure, please ensure that your student checks his or her Google Classroom account 
each day.  If you experience any difficulties accessing Google Classroom, please contact your site 
administration by phone immediately so that they can assist you. 
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Please understand that this is a dynamic and rapidly evolving situation, and the District will 
continue to provide you with updated information as it becomes available. Please know that the 
FJUHSD has all of our District’s families in our thoughts. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
V. Scott 
Scambray, Ed.D. 
Superintendent 

 
 


